
 

Board Highlights 
  

Matt Nehring-Pres,   David Reschke-Vice Pres,     Orlando DeHerrera-Sec,     Gary Wilkinson-Treas,    Kurt Holland-Asst Sec/Treas 
 

 

Meeting of December 13,  2018 
 

 

Employment.   The Board approved Bonnie Hunter as Food Service Director and Moises Juarez-Paredes as  
High Assistant Wrestling Coach.  The Boarad approved Kaitlyn Sachs (pending receipt of Authorization) and  
Kayla Villagomez (pending receipt of Authorization) as Guest Teachers.  The Board approved Jazmin Pena and 
Kayla Villagomez as Classified guest employees. 
 
Items from the Audience.   Teachers, Jill Gosar and Tate Smith requested permission for an end of year field  
trip for the 6th Grade class to go to Santa Fe, New Mexico.  Band Director, Jason Paschall updated the Board on 
the band program for the District.   The Marching Band had a successful season with 2 first place prizes and a  
second place prize at State.  He reported 126 students are participating in the band program, 5th grade through 
12th grade.  He reported on the progress made on the goals he developed when he arrived 13 months ago.  He 
listed the various needs of the program regarding instrument repairs, new instruments, cases for instruments, 
etc. 
  

Superintendent Report.  Mr. Webb reported on conversations with TSJC regarding their vocational 

program and possible expansions of the program.  The LED lighting project is moving forward with supplies 

and equipment being delivered and work scheduled to begin during Christmas Break.  The District will be 

receiving a grant that will expand the bullying prevention programs currently in use and provide training for 

the staff and others in bullying prevention.   

 

Other Reports.  Board members and Mr. Webb attended the CASB convention last week.  The workshops 

they attended provided information regarding social media and an opportunity to meet with legislators 

regarding educational issues and funding. 

 

Discussion.  Various policy revisions were reviewed.     

. 

Other Action Items.  The Board approved the minutes from the November 8, 2018 meeting, October 

Financial Report, a student release day for Marsh and Bill Metz Elementary on Monday, January 21, 2019, 

the Service Director Salary Schedule, Staff Holiday Bonus, to support renaming of The Central Auditorium 

and various policy revisions.  The Board certified the FY19 Mill Levy. 

 

Next Meeting.   The next regular Board of Education meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 17, 2019 

at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Visit www.monte.k12.co.us to find out more about Monte Vista Schools 

http://www.monte.k12.co.us/

